KIRG CAMARA TIMES

VOLUME VIII, No. 19 August 12, 1982

COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

A special meeting of the College Board was held yesterday evening, primarily to consider the implications of the 1982-83 operating budget cut-back announced late last month by the former Minister of Education.

The magnitude of our operating budget reduction is \$896,900 plus an additional 26% of our operating capital budget which, for the College, amounts to an additional reduction of \$356,500.

In a memorandum to the College Board, College President, A. S. Manera addressed in detail the problem the cut-back creates for V.C.C. (A copy of the memorandum is on file in our library.)

Several other matters were considered in public session as well, these too are on file in the library.

In private session, the Board took action on a number of measures, significantly:

- a) ratification of the collective agreement with the VMREU (which had been tabled by the Board at its July 21st meeting);
- b) approval of the reduction of the non-salary operating budget as itemized in the public portion of the Board meeting; and
- c) authorization for the administration to meet with representatives of the several V.C.C. unions to reach accord on reductions in the salary/fringe benefit package for their members; such reduction to take effect 1982 Oct. 01.

The next College Board meeting is scheduled for August 25th at King Edward Campus (room 110).

H.E.P.



DISTANCE EDUCATION FAIR

Bob Lajoie, Telecollege Coordinator, has initiated, in cooperation with several other Lower Mainland institutions and the Knowledge Network, a distance education fair to take place at the Robson Square Media Centre from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., August 24-28.

The fair will focus on television instruction, but other forms of distance education will be included. Booths are being set up by the Knowledge Network, B.C. Tel, Open Learning Institute, Douglas College, B.C.I.T., Simon Fraser University, Kwantlen College, University of Victoria, U.B.C., the Downtown Education Information Centre, the Certified General Accountants and ourselves.

The College booth will feature the Telecollege display and computer based training in conjunction with Heathkit/Zenith (who will provide the hardware). Other displays are featuring satellite reception technology, video displays of Network programming, Telidon as an information service and as a guide to the fair itself.

(memo from Ross Carter)

ACCOMMODATIONS, ANYONE?

From time to time, prospective students for the Visitors' classes ask for information regarding accommodation available in Vancouver. Would anyone interested in hosting a student contact Vi McKinnon, giving details of what is available. Between \$300 - 375 per month is normally charged for single room, board, with use of washer and dryer. Please give dates available.

B.B.

HOLIDAZE

Colin Casey will be on vacation from August 16 to September 3 inclusive. Please refer all queries respecting the Training and Development Division to Mr. Pankratz or Mr. Brown.

E.C.C.

Bob Gauthier will be on holiday from August 16 through August 20.

R.N.G.

पिरिटार िर्जित

QUAND ELLE FUME
ESAME PERSONALE DEL SENO
CONTRÔLE DE NASCIMENTO
CÁCH NGỮA 'THAI TỐT NHẬT

Confused? So are our foreign language students when they require health information but can't read our literature. Learning a language takes time and often these students need information now.

In order to improve our service for foreign language students, the Student Health Service is putting together a collection of pamphlets on various aspects of health in foreign languages. Some of this information is available to us free. However, the groundwork for pamphlets not available elsewhere must be done by us. So --- we are asking for HELP!

We need volunteers who are fluently bilingual in English and one or more of:

Chinese Vietnamese Punjabi Italian Greek French Iranian

to help us in the translation process. We will provide the English versions of the material.

What can we give in return? Just our thanks and the thanks of the students who will now have pertinent health information available to them in their own language.

You can volunteer by calling local 34 or drop in to Room 318.



STUDENT SOCIETY PUB NIGHT!

DATE:

Saturday, August 14

TIME:

8:00 p.m.

PLACE:

1148 West Georgia

Tickets are available at the Student Society office in Room 180, or through various Council members.

The band, Third Degree will be playing.

Tickets are \$5 each - bring a friend!

ALL PROCEEDS WILL GO TO DAYCARE!

Richard Voigt, Vice President, Internal (733-9033)

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Secretary III to the Principal. Closing date for applications is August 19.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Program Assistant I in the Registration Services Department. Closing date for applications is August 18.

The Public Service Commission of Canada, English Development Section, will be hiring three Program Developers/Materials Developers, to begin work in the Fall of 1982 or Spring of 1983. See bulletin board next to mail boxes for details.

H.E.P.

IEPA '82-'83

Already there are four referrals waiting to be dealt with at the first IEPA meeting in September (the 9th, actually) and perhaps more, if instructors have already identified students who cannot seem to progress despite motivation, encouragement, extra help and obvious intellectual normalcy.

A list of IEPA reps and an instructor's referral sheet will soon be in your mail boxes, or as soon as the representatives have agreed to serve on the committee.

Please deal with your IEPA representative only. Do not try to discuss potential cases directly with Malcolm.

G.N.



"The safety patrol has seized power!"

Maita Zeigler Word Stress.